
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY292049/4235142

Date: 3 July 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we find
that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 11 June 2019 we visited the provider to monitor the action they had taken in relation to 
a welfare requirements notice that was issued following an inspection on 9 May 2019. We 
found that while the provider had met three of the actions raised in the previous welfare 
requirements notice, insufficient improvements had been made to two actions. We also 
found an additional weakness. We served a second welfare requirements notice. This is a 
legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set 
out. The provider will be able to give parents further information about this.  

   

Actions needed:  

improve staffing arrangements to ensure children's safety is maintained at all times, with 
specific regard to staff always being able to respond quickly to an emergency requiring first-
aid treatment by 28 June 2019  

   

conduct effective supervisions of staff providing support, coaching and training to promote 
quality learning and development experiences for children across all areas of learning, which
helps each child to make good progress by 28 June 2019  

   

ensure staff qualification requirements are met at all times, with specific regard to ensuring 
that there is at least one member of staff who holds a full and relevant qualification at level 
3 working directly with children by 28 June 2019.  

The provider resigned their registration; therefore, compliance with the welfare 



requirements notice has not been monitored.  
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